SELECT BOARD, TOWN OF GEORGETOWN

Minutes for Tuesday, February 25, 2025
Mr. Collins was in attendance, as were Ms. Tudor and Ms. Eee. The Town Administrator was in attendance, as was the Finance Director. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by Chairman Collins. 
There was no public comment.
There were no items added to the agenda.
The Board held no scheduled appointments. 
On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve both the minutes of January 28th and February 11th Meetings. 
There were no items for review.
Assessing items: 
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to table the abatement Requests from Seidman Ledges, LLC (01R-006, 01R-006-A:H) until after the Code Enforcement Officer could weigh in regarding buildability on lots 01R-006-D, F and G.

· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to forward the abatement Request from Darcy Reynolds Emerson, PR of the Estate of Eugene Reynolds (03R-036), on to the Assessing Agent.
The Board was provided with the following items of correspondence:
· U.S. Congress – Rep. Chellie Pingree – Town Report Letter

· State of Maine – DMR Notice of Rulemaking regarding Chapter 94: Sanitary Control of Molluscan Shellfish

· Town of Georgetown – Recreation Committee- Yoga Notices

· Richards Library – Thank you for donation

· Maine Municipal Association – Legislative Bulletin

· Central Maine Power – Letter to Town Clerks re: trimming around lines

· Funding Request Letters:

· Patten Free Library & their budget
Relative to continuing items, the Board was informed that the First Beach Trust’s Maine Waste Discharge License was up for renewal and that the Comiskeys provided receipts for pumping.
The following Board Member / Committee Updates were provided: 
· Mr. Collins shared that the Planning Board was hoping to see a change to the Fee Schedule regarding the Subdivision Application Fees. Mr. Collins also shared that he attended a meeting of stakeholders to discuss next steps on the Trafton/Oliver Cemetery that is on Town land. 
· Ms. Tudor shared that the Conservation Commission was looking for more volunteers and would be holding a Zoom about volunteering opportunities on March 6. Ms. Tudor also reported that the Solid Waste Management Committee had a productive meeting with Town Counsel and that, from that discussion, the Committee would be bringing forward Ordinance changes for consideration. Lastly, Ms. Tudor shared that the illegal dumping at the Transfer Station was still ongoing.
· Ms. Eee reported that the Board of Appeals had held its organizational meeting and that Rufus Brown had been elected its Chair. She further reported that the School Committee would be meeting on February 26 at 5pm in a Hybrid Meeting format. It was further reported that the Harbor Committee would be holding a Hybrid Meeting on February 27.
The Town Administrator provided an update on the following items:
· Mr. Washburn reported that the entryway door replacement project would begin on February 26.
· Mr. Washburn noted that the Town Office is continuing to monitor current events and their potential impacts to the Town. Specifically, the Administrator shared that the Board should be thinking about increasing the limit on the “Unintended Expenses and Emergency Use of Undesignated Fund Balance” Warrant Article for the Town Meeting in June. 
· The Board was informed that the Town Report Committee would be holding its organizational meeting on March 3 and that the Administrator would be joining EMA Director McDiarmid for a FEMA call on March 4.

· The Town Administrator thanked Rep. Hepler for procuring an American Flag that flew over the State House for the flagpole at Campbell Square.

The Finance Director also provided a brief Update:
· Ms. McDonald noted that she was following the new federal challenges and that, at this point, the Town did not need to change anything in the current budget. She also noted that she was watching the State and the potential impact on revenue sharing and other small items that the Town receives. 
· Ms. McDonald noted that the GA Budget, as expanded by a Special Town Meeting, has gone mostly unused and that the Town could anticipate at least half going to undesignated fund balance. 
· Ms. McDonald also noted that 7 property owners on 9 accounts have received foreclosure notices for 2022 taxes. At the time of her report, one owner had been in to pay.
· The Board took the following actions following Ms. McDonald’s report:

· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously to set a COLA placeholder of 2% in the upcoming budget. 
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously to set mileage in the upcoming budget at $0.67 per mile. 
Old Business: 
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to designated Robert “Bob” & Sharon Trabona as recipients of the 2024 Georgetown Spirit of America Award.
New Business:
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to put both Snowplow Contracts Out to Bid. Bidding would open on March 3rd and close on March 31st. The Town Administrator would open all bids on April 1st and collate the results ahead of a Select Board decision at the April 8th meeting.
The Board had a lone item for signature, the Resolution regarding 2024 Spirit of America Award.
There was no public comment. 
There was no Executive Session. 
Having completed all business before it, the Board stood adjourned at 7:13pm. 
